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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
1993B05650AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

MARS, INCORPORATED 
6885 ELM STREET, MCLEAN, VIRGINIA, 22101-3883, UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

ROUSE LEGAL 
18/F., Golden Centre, 188 Des Voeux Road Central, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35, 41, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

02-03-1992 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-11-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 42 
adoption agency services all relating to pets 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
market research and studies in the field of consumer goods; advertising; public 
relations services; radio and television advertising; rental of publicity material; 
provision of business statistical information; business management and organisation 
consulting; business management assistance; dissemination of advertising materials; 
cost price analysis; demonstration of goods and distribution of samples; assisting and 
advising the management of undertakings in organising and maintaining systems for the 
storage, processing, handling and retrieval of data; all included in Class 35. 
 
類別 Class 41 
educational, advisory and entertainment services in connection with the care, nutrition, 
training and showing of pets; animal training; training in relation to the promotion of 
pet shows and pet exhibitions; production of cinefilms, films, videos and records all 
relating to animals, birds and fish; training in computer and data processing 
techniques; sales training services; publishing of text relating to pet animals for use 
in and by the media; lending services relating to the aforementioned texts; all 
included in Class 41. 
 
類別 Class 42 
breeding, fostering and kennelling of animals; veterinary services; grooming salon 
services all relating to pets; hospital services for sick animals; research services 
relating to the nutrition of pet animals, birds and fish; research services relating to 
animals, birds and to fish; consultancy or advisory services relating to the care and 
housing of animals, birds and fish; all included in Class 42. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301425852 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

HASBRO, INC. 
1027 NEWPORT AVENUE, PAWTUCKET, RHODE ISLAND 02862, 
UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & McKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

11-09-2009 
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 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

18-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash 
registers, calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; fire-
extinguishing apparatus; refrigerator magnets; video players and recorders; video discs; 
digital video disc players, digital video discs, compact disc players; compact discs; 
players of video discs; amusement apparatus used in conjunction with television; audio 
tapes; video tapes; phonograph records; sound recordings; television game cards; game 
consoles used in conjunction with television; discs (audio and visual); televisions; 
remote control units; compact disc recorders; DVD players; DVD recorders; video 
cassette players; video cassette recorders; MP3 players; MP3 recorders; minidiscs; 
microphones; computers and peripheral equipment for computers; printers for use with 
computers; computer hardware and software; carrying cases for portable computers; 
carrying cases for computer discs; animated cartoons; central processing units; 
photocopiers; floppy disks; cinematographic films and apparatus for editing films; 
optical disk drives; optical disk cases; electronic tubes; cathode ray tubes; batteries; 
chargers for batteries; memory sticks; semi-conductors; electric cables; electronic 
circuits; integrated circuits; large scale integrated circuits; modems; programmed data 
carrying electronic circuits; recorded computer programs; programmed data carrying 
magnetic disks; programmed data carrying magnetic tapes; programmed data carrying 
optical disks; game consoles containing memory devices, computer disks; programmed-
data-carrying electronic CD-ROMs; programmed-data-carrying electronic ROM-cartridges; 
CD-ROMs drivers; CD-ROM cases; CD-ROMs recorded virtual reality game software; ROM-
cartridges recorded virtual reality game software; CD-ROMs encoded video game software; 
ROM-cartridges encoded video game software; CD-ROMs encoded computer game software; 
ROM-cartridges encoded computer game software; EEPROM (electrically erasable 
programmable read only memory) cards; memory cartridges for personal computer games; 
video/digital game apparatus for personal use; video/digital game apparatus for 
commercial use all adapted for use with television receivers only; analog controllers 
for video/digital games; memory cartridges for video/digital games; virtual reality 
game software recorded on optical disks; computer game software recorded on optical 
disks; computer game cartridges; computer game joysticks; amusement machines; video 
game disks; video game cartridges; video game joysticks; record players; compact discs; 
compact disc players; memory cards; tape recorders; loudspeakers; amplifiers; 
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equalizers; multimedia speaker system; records; encoded magnetic cards and pre-recorded 
audio magnetic cards; encoded magnetic sheets and pre-recorded audio magnetic sheets; 
encoded magnetic tapes and pre-recorded audio magnetic tapes; encoded optical disks and 
pre-recorded audio optical disks; video disk drives; encoded video disks; game 
equipment containing memory devices and electronic magnetic discs for use with 
television receivers; electronic devices for receiving audio signals and generating 
graphic image, all for use with television receivers; GPS (global positioning system) 
equipment; eyeglasses; sunglasses; eyeglass cases; chains; cords; frames; mobile phones; 
mobile phone cases; personal digital assistants; cases for personal digital assistants; 
digital cameras; cases for digital cameras; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid 
goods. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in other classes; 
decorations for Christmas trees; toys; toy figurines; toy banks; automatic and coin-
operated amusement machines; electrical and electronic amusement apparatus [automatic, 
coin/counter freed]; playing cards; sporting goods; balloons; bathtub toys; ride-on 
toys; hand-held units for playing electronic games; computer game apparatus other than 
coin operated or those adapted for use with television receivers; apparatus for 
electronic games other than those adapted for use with television receivers only; 
electronic amusement apparatus with and without video display and computer activated 
games [other than automatic, coin/counter freed or adapted for use with television 
receivers only]; parlour games; stand alone video game machines incorporating a means 
of display; jigsaw puzzles; skateboards; ice skates; balls; playground balls; soccer 
balls; baseballs, basketballs; baseball gloves; Christmas tree ornaments; action 
figures and accessories to the action figures; board games; card games; dolls; dolls' 
clothing and accessories not included in other classes; puppets; apparatus for 
projecting game balls; pinball game machines (toys); animated animal figure toys; 
children's toy cosmetic care equipment; inflatable figure toys; toy baby carriages and 
strollers; children's toy stoves, refrigerators, sinks and cabinets; pool tables and 
cues, racks and balls; hockey games; toboggans and sleds; toys shovels, plastic toy 
boats and paddles therefor; inflatable toy pools and toy boats; inflatable balls, 
figures and mattresses, all for recreational use; floating basketball baskets; toy 
military kits; craft toys in the form of racing car and airplane models and parts and 
accessories therefor; toy vehicles; remote controlled toy vehicles; toy figures; toy 
robots being transformable; playtrays for young children; party novelties; paper 
decorations (party novelties); paper party bags; paper hats (party novelties); paper 
hats being playthings; paper party favors; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid 
goods. 
 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
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類別 Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery 
or household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and office 
requisites (except furniture); instructional and teaching material (except apparatus); 
plastic materials for packaging (not included in other classes); printers' type; 
printing blocks; forms (printed); catalogues; prospectuses; postcards; posters; 
periodicals; printed publications; newsletters; newspapers and magazines; cards; 
greeting cards; announcement cards; covers (stationery); writing instruments; rubber 
stamps; stamps and seals; stamp pads, ink pads; mats of paper or card for framing 
paintings; pictures or photographs; painters' easels; oil blotting paper for skins; 
photograph stands; inks; tissues, toilet paper for removing make up; napkins; paper 
towels; placemats and coasters of paper or cardboard; packing and wrapper paper and 
packaging materials; artists' water colours; portraits; lithographs; pens; pencils; 
fountain pens; ball pens; pen nibs; penholders; pencil holders; refills for pens and 
writing instruments; writing materials; pencil leads; colour pencils, crayons; pencil 
cases; pencil sharpeners; paper clips; paperweights; paper pins; drawing pins; drawing 
rulers; pastels; pastes and glues for stationery and household purposes; papier mache; 
letter trays and racks; letter holders; letter openers; adhesive tapes and adhesive 
tape dispensers; drawing materials, boards, pens and instruments; drawing sets; postage 
stamps; photo, stamp and coin albums; bags and envelopes; conical paper bags; bags of 
paper or plastics for packaging; envelopes of paper or plastics for packaging; bags of 
paper or plastics for packaging in the form of pouches; blotters; books; handbooks 
(manuals); instructional manuals; bookends; bookmarks; bookmarkers; cabinets for 
stationery; canvas for painting; labels; notebooks; diaries; files; writing pads; memo 
pads; writing paper; drawing paper; writing cases; writing and drawing books; chalks; 
blackboards; poster boards; passport holders; elastic bands; stencils; erasing products, 
erasers; erasing fluids; letter openers; sheet music; wipe-off boards; signboards of 
paper or cardboard; tickets; ornaments and decoration made of paper and/or cardboard; 
calendars; filters for papers; timetables; paper cake decorations; paper party 
decorations; paper table cloths; holders. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
education services for children, health care, family welfare; entertainment services 
provided by film production, production and distribution of television programmes, 
motion pictures, pre-recorded audio and video tapes or cassettes, video compact disc, 
laser disc, DVD; entertainment business, show business; organisation of entertainment 
competitions; arranging and conducting seminars relating to entertainment; presentation 
of live performances; arranging and conducting conferences, congresses and seminars 
relating to sporting and cultural activities; production of television and video 
programs relating to live performances of sporting and cultural activities distributed 
over television, cable, satellite, audio and video media; production of videos and 
films relating to sporting and cultural activities; promotions [entertainment]; ticket 
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procurement services; ticket information services; ticket reservation services; booking 
of entertainment, exercise facilities, seats for shows and sports facilities; booking 
agencies for concert tickets; booking agency services for theatre and cinema tickets; 
reservation services for concert tickets, show tickets and theatre tickets; radio and 
television entertainment services; theatrical entertainment services; on-line 
entertainment services; providing on-line information relating to entertainment and 
education; animal training services; presentation and rental of motion picture films; 
production, presentation, distribution, and rental of television and radio programs; 
production, presentation , distribution, and rental of sound and video recordings; 
entertainment information services; production of entertainment and interactive content 
for distribution via television, cable, satellite, audio and video media, cartridges, 
laser discs, computer discs and electronic means; production and provision of 
entertainment news, and information via a global communication network, computer 
networks and on-line from a computer database of the Internet; amusement park and theme 
park services; live stage shows; theater productions; entertainer services; pleasure-
ground services; amusement services; amusement arcade services and organization of fun 
fair services; providing recreation facilities; publication of books, magazines, 
leaflets and printed matter relating to entertainment; arranging and conducting of 
animal exhibitions; arranging, conducting and organizing of exhibitions for educational 
purposes, entertainment purposes, cultural purposes and recreational purposes; 
exhibitions of cinematographic films, video films and video film soundtracks; provision 
of information, consultancy services and advisory services relating to all the 
aforesaid services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303452715 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
The applicants claims the colours black, red, light grey 
and dark grey as elements of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

General Logistics Systems Germany GmbH & Co. OHG 
GLS Germany-Str. 1-7, 36286 Neuenstein, GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road, Central, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35, 36, 39 

[151] 註冊日期： 24-06-2015 
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Date of Registration: 
 放棄生效日期： 

Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

23-09-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 36 
Transit insurance underwriting; Transport insurance brokerage 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Organisational and professional business consultancy, in particular for parcel services; 
None of the aforesaid services for the storage or transport of waste; Database 
administration (office functions) in the field of transport and storage; Drawing up all 
transit documents; All of the aforesaid services included in this class being 
exclusively for use in connection with transport and logistics. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Financial management of cash on delivery payments; Customs brokerage. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Transport, courier services; Letter, freight and express transportation services; 
Logistics in the transport sector; Freight brokerage; Loading and unloading of goods of 
all kinds, in particular packages, package-type consignments, items of post, parcels, 
consignments with written communications and other messages, in particular letters, 
consignments of valuables, documents, pallets; Transport of goods of all kinds, in 
particular packages, package-type consignments, items of post, parcels, consignments 
with written communications and other messages, in particular letters, consignments of 
valuables, documents, pallets, by motor vehicle, lorry, including unit goods and mixed 
consignment transport, by mechanical vehicle, rail, ship, aeroplane, bicycle, non-
motorised vehicle; Collection, gathering, sorting, distribution, delivery and recovery 
of goods of all kinds, in particular packages, package-type consignments, items of post, 
parcels, consignments with written communications and other messages, in particular 
letters, consignments of valuables, documents, pallets, by hand or using mechanical 
conveyor systems; Creation, transfer and transmission of dispatch data, including 
electronic consignment follow-up services involving electronic tracking and further 
logistical support services, including the systematic cross-linking of the flow of 
goods and information; Transportation information; Storage information; Storage, 
Warehouse management, Packaging services, Mail order processing (mail delivery 
services); Organising of shipments, processing of contracts in the transport sector 
(bringing together of goods and products of all kinds (in particular parcels, parcel-
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type consignments, post, packages, consignments with notifications in written form and 
other messages, in particular letters, consignments of valuables, documents, pallets) 
in accordance with predefined stipulations), bringing together and distribution of 
goods and products of all kinds; Organisation and handling of returned consignments 
(returns management); Consultancy relating to freight forwarding and other logistics 
tasks; Rental of storage containers; Rental of warehouse; None of the aforesaid 
services for the storage or transport of waste. 
 
 

 


